SCOTT J. RUBIN ATTORNEY • CONSULTANT

333 OAK LANE BLOOMSBURG, PA 17815 SCOTT.J.RUBIN@GMAIL.COM TEL: (570) 387-1893 FAX: (570) 387-1894 CELL: (570) 850-9317

January 28, 2008

Debra A. Howland, Executive Director New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 Concord, NH 03301

Re: Joint Petition by Verizon New England Inc., et

al., and FairPoint Communications Inc.

Docket No. DT 07-011

Dear Ms. Howland:

This letter is to advise the Commission that the Communications Workers of America and International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers will present the testimony of Randy Barber at the hearing in the above-referenced matter that is scheduled to begin on February 4, 2008. In addition, Mr. Barber will be available at the technical conference on February 1, 2008, to provide informal discovery concerning his planned testimony.

I am serving copies of this letter in person on all parties present at the technical conference on January 28, 2008.

Sincerely,

Scott I Rubin

Enclosures

cc: Service list

